CCKC Board Meeting Minutes December 13, 2021

CALL TO ORDER:

The meeting was called to order by President Paul Coleman at 7:00 pm at the main clubhouse.

ROLL CALL:

In attendance were Paul Coleman, Stan Raciak, Karen Hartmann, Sue D'Aloia, George Broecker, Scott Jackson, Larry Mills, Bob Tollman, Dan Christiansen, Dennis Cronin, Mariann Lerch. Rich Paukner, Bill Lerch. Alex Modic and Denny Hartmann. Jerry Lis was excused.

MINUTES:

A motion to accept the minutes was made by Larry Mills. 2nd by Scott Jackson. The motion passed.

TREASURER:

Sue D'Aloia: The financials were sent out. Our taxes have been filed. New depreciation schedules will be sent out to HRO'S.

RIFLE/PISTOL:

Bob Tollman: The past month was not too bad but the last couple of weeks have been slow. Law enforcement has expressed an interest in using the range on Friday afternoons. Other than that, things are ok.

AIRGUN:

Alex Modic: The indoor league starts this Saturday. We added a couple new RO's. Everything is going ok. Nothing too out of whack. We are seeing some new shooters.

ARCHERY:

Barb Johnson/Joe Richardson: We held an RO meeting last Sunday. We've added one new RO and hoping for two more. Sundays are filled out with RO's for 2022. We will be starting a new league January 11th. We had a good turnout for the winter league.

SHOTGUN:

Bill Lerch: November income was down 33% from last year. But we are up overall 11% from last year ytd. The shell shortage is cutting into our income. \$45,436 was deposited from the lead reclamation. The five stand league starts January 8th. We're hoping for 30 shooters.

Black Powder:

Dan Christiansen: The range is closed for the season. We took down a few pine trees. The gate combo has been changed. Authorized personnel only should have access to the wilderness road.

COWBOY:

George Broecker: The range is closed for the season. It should reopen the 2nd week of April.

CORRESPONDENCE:

The President received an email, reporting hunters, on our property. New trespassing signs will be posted. Trespassers were informed to stay out. Surveillance will continue. Hunting is not permitted on our property.

OLD BUSINESS: Upgrades are being considered at the rifle pistol range. The first upgrade would include improving the parking lot. The second would involve the roof over the shooting points at rifle. The third would involve upgrading the outdoor lights to led for the shooting fields for night shooting such as action pistol.

NEW BUSINESS: none

The membership stands at 3168

There was a motion to adjourn made by Denny Hartmann. 2nd by Scott Jackson. The motion passed. The meeting adjourned at 8:05.

Respectfully submitted by Karen Hartmann, secretary.

After last month's meeting there was a discussion regarding the stove in the main clubhouse.

On December 21 there was an email sent out by President Paul Coleman. There was a motion made by Denny Hartmann to replace the stove with a new, gas stove not to exceed \$1200.

The motion was seconded by Bob Tollman. The motion passed.